北大附中 2022-2023 高一年级 12 月份英语测试

北大附中 2022-2023 高一年级 12 月份英语测试					
北大附中 2022-2023 高一年级 12 月份英语测试 2022.12 HouseClassName					
 考 1.本次测试题共9页,共四部分,66 道题,满分100分。考试时间90分钟。 生 2.在试卷和答题卡上准确填写书院、班级、姓名及学号。 须 3.答案一律填涂或书写在答题卡上,在试卷上作答无效。 知 4.在答题卡上,选择题用 2B 铅笔作答,其他题用黑色字迹签字笔作答。 第一部分:听力理解(共三节,16分) 第一节(共4小题;每小题1分,共4分)					
 第一下(共4小题; 每小题1分, 共4分分) 听下面4段材料,每段材料后有一道小题,从每题所给的A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项。每段材料你将听一遍。 1. How often does the man talk to his friends now? A. About once a month. B. Around once a week. C. Almost every day. 2. What is the man going to do with his apartment? 					
 A. Put more furniture in it. B. Get rid of some paintings. C. Decorate it with some flowers. 3. What was wrong with the woman's cell phone just now? A. It had no signal. B. It broke down. C. It was out of power. 4. Where does the conversation take place? A. At a parking lot. B. At a coffee shop. C. At the entrance of a cinema. 					
第二节(共8小题;每小题1分,共8分) 听下面4段材料,每段材料后有二道小题,从每题所给的A、B、C 三个选 项中选出最佳选项。每段材料你将听两遍。 听第5段材料,回答第5至第6小题。 5. Where does Linda's grandmother usually live?					
 A. In California. B. In Florida. C. In Oregon. 6. What will Linda do with her grandmother tonight? A. Have dinner at a restaurant. B. Visit her uncle. 					
 C. Go for a hike. 听第 6 段材料,回答第 7 至第 8 小题。 7. Why does the woman turn down all the lights when playing her music? A. To get herself excited. B. To make herself relaxed. 					
C. To help her get to sleep.					

- 8. What kind of music does the new band play?
 - A. Jazz music.
 - B. Rock music.
 - C. Pop music.

听第7段材料,回答第9至第10小题。

9. What does the woman do for Mrs. Thompson sometimes?

WWW.gaokzx.co

- A. She cleans her house.
- B. She gives her yoga classes.
- C. She looks after her baby.
- 10. What is the man's attitude towards dogs?
 - A. He is afraid of them.
 - B. He doesn't like them.
 - C. He thinks they are fun to play with.

听第8段材料,回答第11至第12小题。

- 11. What do we know about Peach Clinic?
 - A. It employs six professional nurses.
 - B. It gives first-aid classes every week.
 - C. It offers free health test for those over 60.
- 12. What is the purpose of the talk?
 - A. To call for financial support for Peach Clinic.
 - B. To attract talents to work for Peach Clinic.
 - C. To give a basic introduction about Peach Clinic.

第三节(共4小题;每小题1分,共4分)

听下面一段材料,完成第13至16四道小题,每小题仅填写一个词。这段材料你将听两遍。

The Campus Library					
For new	• We are open Monday through <u>13</u> from 8:00 a.m. to				
students	9:00 p.m.				
	 You may want to attend some meetings. 				
About	• In the spring term, you will be able to <u>14</u> out electronic				
borrowing	copies of the books.				
books	• You can read them immediately on your computer, iPad, or				
	mobile phone.				
About part-	• Please ask for an application <u>15</u> at our front desk.				
time jobs	• We offer good pay and a schedule based on your <u>16</u> .				

第二部分:知识运用(共三节,40分)

节 完形填空 (共 10 小题;每小题 1.5 分,共 15 分)

阅读下面短文,掌握其大意,从每题所给的A、B、C、D四个选项中,选 出最佳选项,并在答题纸上将该项涂黑。

Michael Jordan is widely considered to be the greatest basketball player of all time.

In fact, for more than a decade, he was the <u>17</u> of the NBA.

And then he made the decision: a career <u>18</u>. How could a man, at the peak of his success, walk away from success? Not only did he walk away from his previous success, but he did the unthinkable. He risked his <u>19</u> talent by trying to play baseball, a sport he hadn't played for many years.

Was it ego? Was it boredom? No. It was psychological. It was the mindset he buried in his soul after being cutting from his basketball team when in high school.

To understand why he <u>20</u> everything, let's take a look into the mindset of Michael Jordan.

"I've missed more than 9,000 shots in my career. 26 times, I've been trusted to take the game winning shot and missed. I've <u>21</u> again and again in my life. And that is why I succeed."

As Carol Dweck, author of *Mindset*, would say, genetics may determine the starting line, but hard work determines the <u>22</u> line.

Jordan may have become bored with basketball. He may have desired another challenge. However, he wouldn't have risked everything if he honestly didn't believe hard work 23 all.

Coach John Wooden felt the same way. He <u>24</u> discussed wins and losses in his pregame speech. Instead, he focused on <u>25</u> his players were willing to give 100 percent and leave everything on the court. He knew by focusing on the process, things would change for the <u>26</u>. Ten national championships later proved his theory of hard work.

17. A. face	B. head	C. arm	D. heart
18. A. goal	B. path	C. plan	D. change
19. A. attractive	B. athletic	C. hidden	D. musical
20. A. experienced	B. changed	C. inspired	D. risked
21. A. succeeded	B. failed	C. struggled	D. quit
22. A. finish	B. bottom	C. life	D. front
23. A. defeats	B. scares	C. determines	D. benefits
24. A. frequently	B. sometimes	C. always	D. rarely
25. A. finding out	B. pointing out	C. making sure	D. looking forward
26. A. swifter	B. higher	C. better	D. worse

第二节 语法填空 (共 10 小题; 每小题 1.5 分, 共 15 分)

-0'

阅读下面短文,根据短文内容填空。在未给提示词的空白处仅填写<u>1</u>个适当的单词,在给出提示词的空白处用括号内所给词的正确形式填空。

Α

Halloween began with the Celts (凯尔特人), <u>27</u> lived in Ireland over two thousand years ago. Back then, the holiday was an end-of-summer harvest feast <u>28</u> (call) Samhain, a time when food <u>29</u> (store) for the winter. Samhain also marked the Celts' New Year. <u>30</u> Samhain Eve, the Celts believed that the ghosts of the dead walked the earth as they crossed to the underworld, and that <u>31</u> (fairy) and demons came out of hiding.

B



It's well known that drugs like alcohol are addictive for people. What's not so well known is that some people can become addicted 32 behaviors. Research finds that the average college student 33 (use) a smartphone for about nine hours 12each day. That's even 34 (long) than the time many of those students spend 35 (sleep). In fact, according to a new study in August, such extended cell phone use shows that technology can become an 36 (addict), a type of uncontrolled and unhealthy habit.

第三节课文填空(共10小题;每小题1分,共10分)

阅读下面短文,根据所学课文的内容在空白处填写适当形式的单词或短语, 每空一词。请在答题纸指定区域作答。

Avatars are the 37 d ______ identities that people use online to communicate and express themselves. When the first simple 2D avatars appeared in the 1980s, very few people knew that future avatars would have such 38

forms and uses. People can make their online images different from their real selves by dressing their avatars in 39 f _____ clothes. And people usually have more than one avatar, such as a 40 s_____ one for work. Of course, the avatar you choose says a lot about your 41 p . While most people create avatars that have similar features to them, they also 42 o make their avatars look better than they do in real life. Nowadays, people choose an avatar from a selection of 43 r images, or create their own images. The use of avatars has also caused a few 44 c . Some users worry that spending too much time in 45 v _____ worlds makes them afraid of meeting people in the real world. However, other users view avatars 46

第三部分:阅读理解(共两节,32分)

第一节(共10小题;每小题2分,共22分)

阅读下列短文,从每题所给的A、B、C、D四个选项中,选出最佳选项, 公 签题纸 Lyb 法 面 2 图 并在答题纸上将该项涂黑。

Α

There are many ways that you can learn Chinese, but using an online tutor is convenient and effective. Whatever your skill level is, there is a lot you can learn from working with an online tutor. Below are the best online Chinese tutoring services to help you.

Verbling

Verbling can connect you with a private online tutor to learn many different languages. For Chinese, the company offers both Mandarin and Cantonese. You can schedule your lessons and meet with the tutor. The average cost is about \$ 24 per hour, but you can find tutors for as low as \$ 5 per hour or as high as \$ 75 per hour.

Preply

At Preply, there's something for everyone who is on a budget. There are over 2,000 tutors available if you're looking to work on your Chinese language skills. Since there are so many tutors, it is easy to find a tutor whenever you need one. The price per hour for tutoring ranges between about \$ 11 and \$ 40, and all tutors offer a free trial lesson. Italki

The company offers six Chinese dialects that you can choose from. Since there are so many tutors, there is also a very wide range of prices. Some tutors have hourly rates as low as roughly \$ 4, while others can charge up to around \$ 80 per hour. You can search the list of tutors based on their backgrounds, experience, availability, prices, and more. Plus, some tutors may offer a discounted trial lesson.

ChineseHour

N ChineseHour has one-on-one tutoring and courses such as spoken Chinese, Business Chinese, Kids' Chinese, Chinese Culture, Teenage Chinese, Tourist Chinese, and more. Depending on which course you want to follow, you could end up paying between roughly \$ 20 and \$ 50 per 50-minute session.

47. Which service is most likely to attract people who want to travel to Beijing?

A. Italki.

B. Preply.

C. Verbling.

D. ChineseHour.

48. What do the four tutoring services have in common?

A. They offer online courses. C. They provide good services.

- B. They have famous tutors.
- D. They allow special discounts.

49. What's the purpose of this article?

A. To introduce Chinese culture.

B. To recommend four Chinese tutoring services.

C. To promote the development of Chinese learning.

D. To compare the difference between the four tutoring services.

B

Carnival: One Day in Rio

Last year I went to the Rio de Janeiro Carnival, and it blew my mind. It had been my dream to attend the famous carnival for many years, so I was excited. However, the moment I arrived, I was a little bit nervous because there were so many people on the streets. They say that five or six million people come to Rio during carnival time and about two million of them are on the streets on any given day. Luckily, I had a local guide, my sister's friend Ronnie. He said he would take care of me and show me all the highlights. He did not let me down.

Well, the carnival is most definitely all about the samba. It's a style of music and dance which has its roots in Africa. Lots of Africans were used as slave labor by the Portuguese when Brazil was being colonized, so this mixed culture of African, Latin and European styles is really strong here. Samba music is usually fast and exciting with a lot of drums and harmonic vocals. It's the kind of music that you can't help dancing to, and I was learning that as I followed Ronnie through the crowd, my hips and shoulders were swinging almost involuntarily.

Ronnie had got us tickets for the samba parade, the icon of Brazilian culture, inside the Sambadrome where the top samba schools compete for the championship title, but we still had a long way to go through the street parties. He said most people enjoy the carnival by making their own parties in the street. About the samba parade, twelve main teams compete for the championship, and if they win, their performance will be talked

about for years to come. So, you must be wondering how it was. Well, I'm afraid I can't tell you. Ronnie and I never made into the Sambadrome. We spent the day moving from one street party to another. There were more snacks, more drinks and lots of dancing. Do I regret missing the main parade? Not at all. I experienced the carnival like the locals, and it was truly amazing.

50. What was the main cause for the author's tension in the beginning?

- A. The doubts about the visit.
- B. The nervousness over the crowd.
- C. The inability to find a local guide.
- D. The anxiety about visiting a new country.
- 51. What can we learn about samba from this passage?
 - A. Samba has its roots in America.
 - B. Samba is not the taste of the writer.
 - C. Samba has a long and mixed culture.
 - D. Samba music is usually slow and soft.
- 52. The author didn't regret missing the parade because
 - A. she met some amazing local people
 - B. she didn't have the tickets for the parade
 - C. she celebrated the festival in a local way
 - D. she enjoyed the carnival by making her own parties
- 53. According to the passage, which of the following words can best describe Ronnie?
 - A. Modest and determined.
- C. Creative and sympathetic.
- B. Humorous and ambitious. D. Reliable and considerate.

С

Ocean heat waves — defined as periods of extreme temperatures lasting five days or more — have become increasingly common in recent decades. In fact, as a new study published in Nature Climate Change finds, Earth's number of annual ocean heat wave days increased by around 54 percent between 1987 and 2016, with abnormally high temperatures not only occurring more frequently, but also lasting for longer periods of time.

Underwater heat waves pose a significant threat to marine ecosystems, which are already at risk due to issues including overfishing and widespread plastic pollution. Sweeping through oceans much like wildfires blaze through forests on land, extreme temperatures exact damage on foundational organisms such as kelp forests, seagrass meadows and coral reefs. Given that these framework species provide shelter and food to many other ocean creatures, the study's authors warn that such destruction will likely have cascading consequences for marine biodiversity.

To assess the effects of ocean heat waves, researchers led by ecologist Daniel Smale of Great Britain's Marine Biological Association turned to 116 previously published academic studies. Reflecting on more than 1,000 ecological records and eight specific heat waves, the scientists identified regions and species that were the weakest to temperature increases. As Mary Papenfuss writes for the Huffington Post, areas of the Pacific, Atlantic and Indian Oceans topped the list, with the Caribbean's coral reefs. Australia's seagrass and California's kelp forests causing particular concerns.

In terms of species, Pacific Standard 's Kate Wheeling adds, the team notes that immobile plants and animals were the hardest hit, while tropical fish and mobile invertebrates (无脊椎生物) were able to cope with the heat by moving to different habitats. Interestingly, John Timmer reports for Ars Technica, the researchers actually observed heightened levels of fish diversity during periods of above-average temperatures, likely due to the animals' mass migration (迁徙) toward friendlier waters. The same trend did not prove true for sea-dwelling birds, however, as shifting habitats limited the avian creatures' access to prey.

Although the researchers' findings are most consequential for marine ecosystems, Pierre-Louis and Popovich explain that damage to ocean habitats will also affect humans who rely on fishing and fish farming.

"Certainly there's going to be changes with climate change to marine communities, but it's not like the oceans are going to become the dead sea. It's just that, as a consequence of what we're doing to the oceans, there's going to be different marine communities in different places than what we're used to. Obviously, that is a problem because we're sort of set up for what the climate is now rather than what it is going to be in the future."

- 54. "Species" in "these framework species" in Paragraph 2 refers to _
 - A. wildfires B. damages C. organisms D. temperatures
- 55. What can we learn from this passage?
 - A. The temperatures of wave heats nearly doubled in 2016.
 - B. Living creatures can avoid heat wave damage by migration.
 - C. Overfishing and plastic pollution are the main causes to ocean heat.
 - www.gaokzx. D. The weakest regions are concluded from previous academic studies.
- 56. What can we infer from the last two paragraphs?
 - A. People should stop fishing because of the climate change.
 - B. People who take fishing for a living might earn lower profits.
 - C. The researchers' findings cannot help us protect the land ecosystems.
 - D. Changes to ocean habitats would bring extremely bad results to the sea.
- 57. Which would be the best tile for the passage?
 - A. Ocean Heat Waves Are Affecting Us
 - B. Ocean Heat Waves Are Getting Worse
 - C. Ocean Heat Waves Are Threatening Marine Life
 - D. Ocean Heat Waves Are keys to Marine Biodiversity

第二节 (共5小题;每小题2分,共10分)

根据短文内容,从短文后的七个选项中选出能填入空白处的最佳选项。选项中 有两项为多余选项。

Understanding The Metaverse

7

The metaverse is rapidly being described as the next frontier in the tech, business, and finance world. The idea gained popularity in July 2021, after Facebook CEO Mark Zuckerberg renamed the company to Meta to reflect its growing focus on the metaverse. Today, everyone, from major corporations like Microsoft and Disney to creative startups, is struggling to enter the market that is predicted to reach over \$780 billion by 2024. 58 How will it affect the way we live and work?

In simplest terms, the metaverse is a fully immersive (沉浸式) virtual world that is like our real life. <u>59</u> Instead, a functioning metaverse requires a combination of cutting-edge technologies like augmented reality (增强现实), virtual reality, 3D avatars, and artificial intelligence.

Zuckerberg may have drawn the world's attention to the metaverse, but the idea of a virtual world is not new. <u>60</u> For instance, Fortnite: Battle Royal, where 100 players battle it out on a small island until only one survivor is left, is a typical example of a virtual universe.

61 They imagine using the virtual platform to attend meetings, conferences, concerts, and even tour the world with friends.

However, experts believe the technologies need to improve greatly before that happens. The still heavy virtual reality headsets often cause motion sickness and are not ready for long time use. The amount of computing power required to house billions of people worldwide in a virtual universe also presents an issue.

The various Metaverse companies will also have different virtual worlds. They will have to standardize the technology so users can move seamlessly $(\pi \mathfrak{L})$ between them. <u>62</u>

- A. But what exactly is the metaverse?
- B. The development of the metaverse still has a long way to go.
- C. However, a metaverse is not a specific type of technology.
- D. The metaverse industry will create jobs for hundreds and thousands of people.
- E. Most importantly, the virtual experience has to be very attractive and affordable for consumers.
- F. Fans believe that the metaverse will enable people to conduct their daily lives in an online world.
- G. The gaming industry has been building the fundamental elements of the metaverse for many years.

第四部分:书面表达(共12分)

阅读与表达(共 4 小题; 第 63, 64 小题每题各 2 分, 第 65 小题 3 分, 第 66 小题 5 分, 共 12 分)

阅读下面的短文和问题,根据短文内容和每小题后的具体要求,完成对该问题的回答。

It is estimated that about 40 percent of the world's population use social media, and a large number of social media users look up to influencers to decide what to buy.

What is an influencer and how does a person become one? An influencer is a person who can influence the decisions of followers because of the relationship with the

audience and his or her knowledge in a particular area. They have the power to persuade people to buy things, and influencers are now seen by many companies as a direct way to customers' hearts.

Here are five tips on how to become influencers.

Choose your ideal area. What is the area that you know most about? What do you feel most excited to talk about? Find the specific area that you are most interested in and develop it.

Choose your medium and write an interesting bio (个人简介). Most influencers these days are bloggers and micro-bloggers. The best way to connect with your followers is to decide which medium you should use, such as your own online blog, WeChat or TikTok. When you have done that, write an attention-grabbing bio that describes you and the areas that you know a lot in an interesting and unique way. Make sure that people who read your bio will follow you.

Post regularly and continually. Many influencers post daily on their social media accounts. The more you post, the more likely people will follow you. Also, ensure that you keep posting and following a specific topic.

Tell an interesting story. Whether it is a photo or a comment that you are posting, use it to tell a story that will catch the attention of your followers and help them connect with you. Make sure people can easily find your contents.

Post them on a variety of social media, use "#" and catchy titles, and make sure that they can be easily found. Moreover, if you want to become a social media influencer, you need to have patience.

63. What is an influencer?

www.gaokz

64. How can you choose an ideal area to be an influencer?

65. Please decide which part is false in the following statement, then underline it and explain why.

> Many influencers post daily on their social media accounts because the more they post, the less likely people will follow them.

66. Would you like to buy things recommended by influencers? Why or why not? (In about 40 words)



关于我们

北京高考在线创办于 2014 年, 隶属于北京太星网络科技有限公司, 是北京地区极具影响力的中学升学服务平台。主营业务涵盖:北京新高考、高中生涯规划、志愿填报、强基计划、综合评价招生和学科竞赛等。

北京高考在线旗下拥有网站门户、微信公众平台等全媒体矩阵生态平台。平台活跃用户 40W+,网站年度流量数千万量级。用户群体立足于北京,辐射全国 31 省市。

北京高考在线平台一直秉承"精益求精、专业严谨"的建设理念,不断探索"K12 教育+互联网+大数据"的运营模式,尝试基于大数据理论为广大中学和家长提供新鲜的高 考资讯、专业的高考政策解读、科学的升学规划等,为广大高校、中学和教科研单位提供"衔 接和桥梁纽带"作用。

平台自创办以来,为众多重点大学发现和推荐优秀生源,和北京近百所中学达成合作关系,累计举办线上线下升学公益讲座数百场,帮助数十万考生顺利通过考入理想大学,在家长、考生、中学和社会各界具有广泛的口碑影响力

未来,北京高考在线平台将立足于北京新高考改革,基于对北京高考政策研究及北京高 校资源优势,更好的服务全国高中家长和学生。

